
Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting, Annual General Meeting and Parish Council Meeting, 
held on Monday 14th May 2018, 7.00pm - Grinshill Village Hall.
Present:  Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft (Vice Chairman in the Chair), Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mr Steve Lewis and Cllr Andrew Powell 
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould 
Shropshire Council: Cllr Simon Jones.
RAF Shawbury: Squadron Leader Kim Leach

Probation Service: David Cadmore

Annual Parish Meeting.

18.34. Election of meeting Chairman.
Cllr. T Wycherley proposed and Cllr. Mr S Lewis seconded that Cllr M Roocroft chairs the Annual Parish meeting, agreed unanimously. 
18.35. Welcome, introduction, David Cadmore Senior Probation Officer Guest Speaker
The Chairman welcomed all present and the guest speaker David Cadmore Senior Probation Officer covering Shropshire to address the meeting about ‘unpaid work’ and the potential for an environmental programme across the Parish.
David Cadmore started by explaining what ‘unpaid work’ or community payback was about, in that it is a sentence of community hours imposed by the courts and carried out in the community from which the individuals come from of between forty to three hundred hours per individual. The service has good community links with the Charity shop sector and with some Town and Parish Councils across Shropshire. A typical work party working on environmental projects would consist of up to eight people with one supervisor. Many Church yards for example benefit this time of year from the unpaid work teams operating across the County undertaking general clearance works. The process of engagement of any type of light manual works would first of all require a list of potential manageable projects which would need to be risk accessed in terms of Health and Safety. This activity usually needs a seven week lead in time and the teams are active six days a week. Community Volunteers often work alongside the teams; welfare facilities are also required for teams when on a site and all teams are over the age of eighteen. Organisations can consider making a donation to the service which operates as a Community Interest Company which is used for updating the tools for teams to use on projects. 
The Chairman thanked David Cadmore for a most informative presentation. Members then agreed that they needed to develop a work plan through the Environment subcommittee so that the Clerk could directly liaise with the service to move any programme forward.

18.36. Public Session.
There being no Parishioners present the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
18.37. RAF & Police reports
PC David Carpenter had sent his apologies and asked for any concerns the Parish Council may have to be communicated directly to him through the Clerk.
Squadron Leader Kim Leach presented an update on the activities at the base in terms of the 100th year of the RAF, details of the ‘high viz’ campaign with horse riders and the details of the base visit on the 7th June 2018. Members commented on quieter performance of the new helicopters and the Chairman thanked the Squadron Leader for attending in the absence of Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy who had tendered his apologies for the meeting.
18.38. Annual report by the Chairman of Grinshill Parish Council
In the absence of the Chairman (due to a serious family illness with hospitalisation); the Vice Chairman in the Chair highlighted the following from the last year in the growth of the Parish Council in terms of both strength and ability. Since the elections last year the Parish Council has been deploying the skills base of new members to great effect. This deployment can be seen through the development of the Parish Plan over the last two years. The Parish Councils new structure and action planning and through to the engagement with Parishioners around the campaign to try and retain the Pub. Cllr M Roocroft placed on record his thanks from the Chair to all those involved in helping to move the Parish Council forward and look forward to a positive year ahead. 
Annual General Meeting of Grinshill Parish Council.
18.39. Apologies for Absence.
Cllr A Burr (due to a serious  family illness with hospitalisation communicated post meeting), PC David Carpenter and Flight Sergeant Michael Shaughnessy (operational issues), James Thompson, Sansaw Estate (family commitments communicated post meeting).
18.40. Invitation, Election and Declaration for Chairman.
Cllr M Roocroft proposed and Cllr. Mr S Lewis seconded that Cllr A Burr be elected as Chairman of the Parish Council for 2018/19, the resolution was unanimously agreed.
18.41. Invitation, Election and Declaration for Vice Chairman.
Cllr P Jones proposed and Cllr. T Wycherley seconded that Cllr M Roocroft be elected as Vice Chairman of the Parish Council for 2018/19, the resolution was unanimously agreed.
18.42. Election to other offices: the following nominations were unanimously agreed.
1. Local Joint Committee: Cllr T Wycherley.
2. Grinshill Village Hall: Cllr M Roocroft.
3. SALC North Shropshire Area Committee: Cllr A Powell.
4. RAF Noise Liaison Group: Cllr S Lewis.
5. Newsletter Reporter: Cllr A Burr.
6. Sub Committee Coordinators: Planning & Development: Cllr P Jones, Highways: Cllr. T Wycherley, Environment: Cllr S Lewis, Website/IT: (Vacant), Community Assets: Cllr M Roocroft, General Purposes: Cllr A Burr.
May 2018 Grinshill Parish Council Meeting.
18.43. To consider co-options to the Parish Council.
Members were encouraged to talk with Parishioners about the activities of the Parish Council.
18.44. To receive Declarations of Interest from Members of the Council.
No Declarations received
18.45. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th March 2018.
Cllr M Roocroft proposed and Cllr A Powell seconded. The Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors. 
	
	

	
	


18.46. Matters arising from the Parish Action Plan and minutes not on the agenda.
1. Parish Action Plan:
Several issues have been resolved from within the Action Plan, members agreed the following. In terms of the memorial on the A49, agreed that Shropshire Highways actions to remove the memorial be supported and a location for a suitable plaque be offer at the Village Hall site for which the Parish Council would be offered to fund. Members agreed an amended Parish Action Plan would be circulated and that the new structure, it’s terms of reference and contact details are deferred pending some additional updating.
2. Matters Arising: 
i. 18.27. The barrier is in place on Rock Road.

ii. 18.32. Open reach and broad band at Sansaw Heath, Cllr S Lewis is still progressing
iii. 18.32. Men in Sheds are constructing a notice board at Corbet Wood car park.  
18.47. Parish Plan update:
Cllr P Jones reported on the Parish Plan addendum to members and covering other areas such as the liaison with the Estates, communications. Members agreed that Shropshire Planning should be contacted in terms of the Local Plan Review and the outcome of potential clustering with Clive. One area for Community Infrastructure development is seen as the Cricket Club site and some joint discussions would need to be developed with all interested parties in due course.  
18.48. Website:
Cllr P Jones is still covering the web site pending the formal hand over to the lead for the Website/IT subcommittee. All minutes and agenda’s are up to date with some sixty one new users for the March and April 2018 period. A picture is still required from Cllr A Powell for the web site. Cllr A Powell also offered to advise on Parish Councillor emails via the subcommittee.
18.49. Grinshill Village Hall:
The minutes from the Village Hall committee have been uploaded onto the web site and the following headlines are taken from the minutes. The whale bone event was successful. A Parish Council representative is still required. Reference was also made to the request for information about how the Parish Councils grant has been spent. The breakfast for dog
walkers and cream tea events continue to be well supported. The AGM will be held on the 23rd May 2018.

18.50. Highways:
Cllr T Wycherley and Cllr A Powell presented two comprehensively researched maps of potholes across the Village to be sent to Shropshire Highways for inspection and action. Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones explained that there is a backlog that the new terms contractor is working through. Cllr T Wycherley also raised concern about the recent accidents on the A49 and the failure of the measures introduced onto the road in terms of safety. Member’s unanimously agreed with Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones that the A49 should again be raised with Shropshire as a Community Concern in light of the three accidents and that urgent consideration should be given to ‘flashing’ matrix warning signs on the road.
18.51. Financial, Data Protection and Audit matters:
1. Work continues from the actions within the recently commissioned Data Protection Impact Assessment preparing the Parish Council for the change in the law on the 25th May 2018. Members agreed to the sign off under step five risks relating to the holding of data, personal information, paper records, security measures for documents, back up data and details relating to a Retention Policy and a Privacy Policy to be published on the web site.
2. Members agreed the following audit requirements to be signed off by both the Chairman and Clerk:

· Accounts for the period 1st April 2017 – 31st March 2018.

· Certificate of Exemption 2018

· Annual Governance Statement 2017-18

· Accounting Statements 2017-18.

3. The expenditure items set out below were also agreed by members.

	Cheque no.
	Payee and item
	Amount

	100623
	Grinshill Village Hall (room hire)
	£115.00

	100624
	SALC (affiliations)
	£152.77

	100625
	SALC (guides x 2)
	£    6.40

	100626
	Zurich Municipal (insurance)
	£224.00

	100627
	Dave Broome (internal audit) 
	£  30.00

	100628
	Graham Bould (clerks expenses)
	£  44.91

	100629
	Grinshill Village Hall (room hire)
	£  25.00

	100630
	Graham Bould (Q1 Clerks Salary)
	£479.89

	100631
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£110.00

	100632
	Paul Jones (Parish Plan)
	£  34.99


18.52. Planning issues for discussion: 
i. The ‘Airband’ 17/06067/FUL application has been withdrawn.

ii. Broadfield Cottage, 58, The Hill; concerns raised by Parishioners that this site has not been developed in accordance with the planning permission in that extensions to front and rear of the property have been replaced with a total demolition and rebuild. Unanimously agreed to report the potential breach to Shropshire Councils enforcement team.
18.53. External meetings report:
The pending visit to RAF Shawbury on the 7th June 2018 was raised with members.
18.54. Correspondence:
Previously circulated and noted. The Review of Standing Orders, the Assets Register, Risk Assessment and Financial Regulations would be an agenda item for the next meeting.

18.55. Parish Matters.

i. Shropshire Great Outdoors is consulting about mobile catering on their sites which includes Corbet Wood. Member’s raised concerns about additional litter problems and Cllr S Lewis agreed to investigate further and report back to the Parish Council.
ii. Cllr M Roocroft raised details about two local initiatives. The first is to open up gardens within the Village in July 2018 to raise funds for the Severn Hospice. The second is to mark the houses with poppies of those men lost in WWI; Cllr S Lewis to move forward.
iii. Cllr S Lewis commended the draft Environmental Action Plan to the Parish Council and in doing so raised concerns that there is no formal way of engaging with Shropshire Council in terms of open space for example. Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones agreed to look for any reports produced and report back. It was also suggested that Mark Blount be invited to a future Environmental subcommittee to explore how engagement could be developed. 

18.56. Date of next and future meetings.

The following dates are confirmed for the Parish Meeting on the first Mondays of every other month at the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm. 2nd July, 3rd September, 5th November 2018, 7th January (precept meeting), 4th March and 13th May 2019 (Parish Meeting and AGM 7.00pm start)

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 22.12 pm.
Signed:

Chairman







Date 2nd July 2018
Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
5

